S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Monday 12th August 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Banks, Miss D Scott, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Dr Outred, Mrs S Borrman and Mr J Marrow.

PC Steve Gower for “Secure by Design”

Apologies:  Rev D Tate, Mr I Jordan, Mr Walters, Mr C Abbs, Mr R Gardner, Dr P Tasker and Mr Parker. 
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 29th July 2013:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Clapham, seconded by Mr Price with one abstention all other members were in favour, and they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  Mr Clapham stated that he has an interest as he lives at Ullswater Avenue and his fence is boundary to the possible proposed development. 

4.  To receive questions from the Public: None present
5. To receive a presentation from PC Steve Gower for “Secure by Design”:  
Mr Price welcomed PC Gower to the evenings meeting and explained that information provided within the presentation may prove relevant with regards to the proposed new housing developments in South Wootton.

PC Gower thanked members for allowing him to attend the meeting and explained that if any members wished to ask questions they could do so as and when throughout the presentation.
PC Gower said that the presentation was designed to explain the Constabulary’s role in designing out crime. He said that if new homes are to come to the area they need to be safe and secure. PC Gower stated that the Constabulary can significantly reduce crime.

PC Gower informed members that he had been a Police Officer in Norfolk for 29 years; however he had been in the role of Crime Reduction and Architectural Liaison Officer for the past 5 years.

PC Gower stated that Secure by Design is a Police initiative launched in 1989 to fight a rising tide of house burglary. He explained that the Police would like to see all new developments awarded for having adopted it. He said that there is no reason why South Wootton cannot ask to have the proposed new developments Secured by Design.

PC Gower stated that Secured by Design has a new homes design guide available on its website providing a virtual walk through interactive guide.

PC Gower provided his presentation, (See attached leaflet) and briefly explained a few simple ideas which home owners can do to design out crime. He said that all information and the ideas can be found on the website: www.securedbydesign.com 

In addition PC Gower provided his contact email address and telephone number: Email: gowers@norfolk.pnn.police.uk  Telephone: 01553 665037.

After brief discussion, Mr Marrow proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Secure by Design initiative and include it within the Neighbourhood Plan; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
 There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.00pm.

5. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 2nd September 2013 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

2nd September 2013
   




             
Chairman
